
Minutes of Men s Coffee Group � October 25, 2011 
 
Ambulance Service � a County Commissioner�s Meeting was being held to decide who should be 
responsible for Bonita Springs Emergency Medical Service:    
(a) The Bonita Springs Fire Department � supported by Bonita Springs City Council,  or  
(b) Lee County EMS � supported by Lee County Officials. 
It was mentioned, that three ambulances would be needed, if the Bonita Springs Fire Dept. provided 
service at a cost of approximately $1 Million.  It was also reported, that this money has already been 
budgeted. 
 
Although not as serious an issue as the Bonita Springs EMS � another issue discussed was the Bonita 
Springs Library.     Possible choices:     
(a) Should Bonita Springs have its own library?   
(b)  Could Bonita do a better job than Lee County, and   
(c)  Is the City being short changed by Lee County? 
 
The Finance Committee has been given copies of Pulte�s Proposed Budget and has been asked for 
opinions.  Tom Wade mentioned that this was the first time that Pulte has asked for opinions from the 
Finance Committee with respect to the Budget. 
 
A Special Amendment Meeting is to be held on November 1st at 60 pm.  If your proxy was sent in for the 
first meeting (Sept), and you do not intend to make any changes, then you do not need to attend this 
Meeting.   However,   if you haven�t voted, or did not attend the previous meeting, you need to attend 
this Meeting. 
 
It was mentioned that the HOA Board Meetings are �Public Meetings�; the public is welcome to attend.  
However, they are held infrequently.  Scott Brooks has stated that as Home Owners, we can contact him 
at any time via email:   scottbrooks@pultegroup.com   A member suggested that Scott Brooks be invited 
to speak at a Men�s Club Meeting. 
 
Kathryn Halas answered the following questions: 
A member asked if the lap pool was being heated, as he did not think so.  Kathryn stated that the 
temperature had been tested that day, and was at 84 degrees. 
Kathryn was asked if Pulte was still collecting $1,000 per home for the Capital Fund.  She stated to the 
best of her knowledge it was. 
 
Kathryn asked if we thought that a discussion held by some Village Walk Residents knowledgeable about 
Florida wild life would be welcomed.   The consensus for such a discussion was positive, since we have 
had some issues here at Village Walk with respect to  bear, coyotes and snakes. 
 
At the Bonita East Stakeholder�s Meeting, held on December 1st at our Town Center, Captain Kathryn 
Rairden, from the Lee County Sheriff's Office, mentioned that all complaints regarding shooting and SUV 
Noise should be reported to the Lee County Sheriff�s Office � Phone No. 239-477-1000 � not the Sub-
Station as stated above. 


